Notes from the meeting of Studland parish Council held on 15.02.16
Good progress is being made with the playing field project. The new equipment including the slide, the swings and the goal posts will be installed by the end of March 2016.
The National Trust reported that the 10k run events would be limited to 100 runners and that the trial period would be in March, April and May 2016. There would be no 10k organised running events in June, July and August 2016. The Studland Stampede run event held in the autumn is limited to 500 persons. The Parish Council whilst recognising the attraction of the area for various events is concerned with the growth and promotion of organised activities that may well impact adversely on the nature of the area and its appreciation to others than those participating in such regular organised events. The Parish Council will be communicating with the National Trust and other Parish Councils over this matter.  
The National Trust is once more offering the free use of a beach hut, the old coastguard hut, on the big beach, to Studland residents for periods of up to a week. Interested persons are requested to contact the National Trust as soon as possible; the beach hut will be let to non residents if no residents respond.
Details were supplied by the National Trust on the erosion of Studland Beach and ongoing conservation work.
The County Councillor updated the meeting on the financial issues facing Dorset County Council and the uncertainty of future funding of the County Council. 
Purbeck District Council is yet to finalise its financial position for the next year.
In the event of any restructuring of local government including the creation of a unitary authority there will be consultations with Parish and Town Councils. There is a possibility that Studland Parish Council will be asked to take on additional functions and/or to work with a local Town Council sharing some services. To date no decisions have been made on this matter.  
The National Trust reported on break-ins to beach huts on two separate occasions on the big beach. Locks were cut off more than 25 huts and gates at Fort Henry.  Hut owners are recommended to remove any valuables and to securely  lock their huts. The Police are investigating both incidents.  
The Parish Council will be reiterating its requests to the Highways Authority over the dangers of potholes and water on the road from Studland to Corfe Castle, and the need to resurface Beach Road.
The footway lights at the edge of Pinewood Cottages and the top of Watery Lane have been repaired.
The Parish Council is  having discussions with Dorset County Council about the installation of a finger post sign indicating St Nicholas Church and Old Harry Rocks. 
The Parish Council reiterated its stance on the replanting of felled trees in the parish. Replanting is recommended in line with Studland Parish Council  Strategy for Trees –a recommendation from Studland Parish Plan. 
It was agreed that Studland Parish Plan would be refreshed and updated. Any residents who may be interested in taking part in this process are requested to contact the Parish Clerk.
The Parish Council has extended the time for responses to the retendering of the contract to clean the public toilets in Beach road until the 15th of March 2016. Details were given in the February edition of the Parish News.
Queen’s birthday 11.06.16. The Parish Council is considering the celebration of the Queen’s birthday  possibly in the form of a village fete that could be held on the village green . If you have any thoughts or potential contributions please contact any of the councillors or the parish clerk on  e mail  studlandparishclerk@gmail.com
Details of a tree warden scheme that will be discussed at a future meeting of the Parish Council are available on the Parish Council Website. 
The Parish Council is keen to review the format of the Annual Parish Meeting. The aim is to encourage attendance and participation in the meeting. The meeting is an opportunity for residents to meet the councillors and to share ideas and contributions to activities and services within the parish. If you have any ideas about this meeting please contact the parish clerk.
Superfast Broadband is now available in Studland. Call your Internet Service Provider and ask to upgrade to fibre broadband. Upgrades are not automatic.
The Studland Parish Council website can be accessed at www.hugofox.com   community.
[bookmark: _GoBack]The parish clerk will not be able to attend the Thursday coffee mornings on the 3rd,10th and 17th of March 2016.

Peter Bowyer				Chairman Studland Parish Council. 
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